OWG report to ROS June 19, 2002

OWG met on June 18, 2002.

At the meeting, the Black Start Task Force gave a presentation on their recommendation for Black Start Training.  Comments were received and the BSTF will be prepared to present to ROS on July 11th.

BSTF wants to investigate ERCOT communications issues (fiber/microwave) to verify their effectiveness in the event of a black start emergency.  This has not been done since Y2K.  Secondary or backup voice communications for BS Resources will also be defined.

The BSTF will meet again on July 24th.

The OGRTF reported that the preliminary review of Protocol changes has been completed and the process of writing OGRRs to reflect these changes has started and will be discussed at the next meeting.

Other OG issues were identified and assigned as action items:

· There is no procedure for Block Load Transfer in the OG

· EECP Step 2 in the OG needs an OGRR to remove transitional Pilot language.

The OGRTF reviewed OGRR110 and made the following recommendations to its sponsor:

· Create new section or guide 5 to include approved Planning documents

· Do not change the name of the OG to Operating and Planning Guide

· Resubmit OGRR110 and incorporate changes as an example.

The OGRTF will meet again on June 26th.

The OWG reviewed the ERCOT Forced/Level 1 Outage Information Sheet and made comments to ERCOT regarding the Resource’s ability to report its status directly to ERCOT without going through its QSE.  When the QSE is bypassed in this way it cannot update the Resource Plan. ERCOT agreed to modify the form.

The next OWG is scheduled for July 18, 2002.

